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And we know that for those who love God all things 
work together for good, for those who are called 
according to his purpose.  Romans 8:28 (ESV) 

    July 2020 

 

~A note from the President~ 

The CPFI 2020 Online Annual Conference & National Student Retreat 
By Nena Lindrose 

The CPFI 2020 Annual Conference & National Student Retreat, which was 

scheduled to be held June 3 to June 7 at the Bonclarken Conference Center in 

Flat Rock, North Carolina, was canceled this year due to the Corona Virus 

pandemic that originated in China and swept through numerous countries 

around the world. Many organizations, some much larger than CPFI, simply 

canceled their scheduled events for the summer as we saw the number of cases 

in the United States continue to increase. Knowing how important our annual 

meeting is to so many of our members, we knew we wanted to have a way for 

our members to connect with each other this year, provide faith-integrated CE, 

inspirational devotions and praise music with an overall goal of keeping our 

members connected to CPFI and with each other. 

A decision was made to start working on an online meeting. Dr. Jeffrey Bates 

took the lead on this endeavor along with a team of volunteers who all worked 

together to support him in preparing the program. It all happened very quickly 

since our goal was to present the online meeting at the same time the original 

in-person meeting had been scheduled. The in-person meeting was canceled 

on March 26
th
 and by April, 30

th
, just a little over a month later, we notified 

the membership that we had an on-line meeting prepared for June 5
th
, with the 

National Student Retreat scheduled for the morning session and the Annual 

Conference in the afternoon. 

This was new ground for us, and we had no idea what to expect. We did not 

know if we would have 10 people or 50 attend, and we certainly never 

expected the final result, 135 people registered and attended either one or both 

of the two events! When God is for us who can be against us! Our hope was to 

reach at least 50, but God almost tripled our expectation! He always thinks 

bigger than we do. With little time or resources, our group put together a very 

professional virtual event. The majority of the conference evaluations we 

received gave us high marks in every category.  

Numerous people were 

involved in this event, but it 

is Dr. Bates who should 

receive a great deal of the 

credit. He put in many hours 

preparing the program, 

coordinating and setting up 

the online event, and then 

hosting it from his office at 

the Cedarville University 

School of Pharmacy.  

   Dr. Bates at ‘Command Central’ in Cedarville, OH. 

(continued on page 2) 

Dear CPFI Member, 

An essential component of CPFI is our 

student ministry.  Not only are our 

student members the future of CPFI, but 

our student members are CPFI.  For 

years, members have supported our 

students in various ways – scholarships 

for mission trips, scholarships to attend 

annual meetings, grants to minister to 

others.  A few years ago the Hands and 

Feet Grant was established to provide 

funds to student chapters to minister to 

others.  The primary method to fund the 

grants was the silent auction during the 

Annual Meeting.  Due to COVID-19, 

our meeting was held online.  The 

meeting was undeniably a huge success.  

A downside to the online meeting was 

that a silent auction was not held.  This 

left the Hands and Feet Grants unfunded 

for the coming year.  I am pleased to 

announce that 3 CPFI members 

volunteered to help support CPFI’s 

pharmacy student ministry.  Two 

provided funds during the meeting.  The 

third person is providing a $1,000 

matching grant to support CPFI’s 

pharmacy student ministry (i.e, Hands 

and Feet grants).  The donor will match 

dollar for dollar new donations up to 

$1,000.  The matching donor campaign 

ends 7/31/20. Examples: 

1. Mary donates $250 and the donor 

matches the gift with a $250 

donation for a total of $500.  The 

donor has $750 for additional 

matching.  Bob donates $50 and the 

donor matches with $50 for a total of 

$600.  The donor has $700 for 

additional matching.  Sue donates 

$700 and the donor matches the gift 

bringing the total to $2,000. The 

donor’s commitment is fulfilled, and 

matching funds exhausted.  
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Assisting Dr. Bates on the technical end, were Zachary Krauss and Andrew 

Ballentine, both are pharmacy students at Cedarville and CPFI student leaders. 

Our praise team and devotion leaders also put in a great deal of time and the 

result was some of the best music and devotions we have had at a CPFI 

meeting. Heading up the worship music was Dr. Bates’ wife, Sheryl Bates, 

along with Andrew Ballentine, Zachary Krauss, Austin Greanias, Kevin Lee, 

Ryan Ball, and Eric Barnes. Our devotion leaders Joy Greene, Susan Smith 

and Wagdy Wahba did a fantastic job of inspiring, encouraging and teaching. 

Here is a link to one of the devotions Joy's Message which will provide a 

sample if you were not able to attend or to enjoy a second time if you were 

with us on June 5
th
. You definitely don’t want to miss this! Thank you, Joy, for 

this God inspired message to CPFI and the encouragement it provided to those 

of us who were blessed to hear it on June 5
th
. Other messages may be posted 

on the CPFI website soon, so be sure to look for that. 

In addition to our great devotions, we had an abbreviated line-up of fantastic 

speakers who spoke on relevant and current topics. Tracey Frame addressed 

the opioid epidemic, Douglas Anderson spoke on Wake-after-sleep-onset 

insomnia, Jeff Copeland facilitated a virtual poster presentation with posters 

submitted by CPFI student chapters who received Hands & Feet Grants and 

Fred Eckel facilitated a panel discussion which included Wagdy Wahba, Susie 

Kim, Lauren Willis, Gary Smith, and Jeff Bates. Speakers for the National 

Student Retreat included Keith Allhands who spoke on outreach opportunities 

for student pharmacists and Tracey Frame who spoke on broadening horizons 

and understanding our biases. 

We were also able to give awards this year virtually. Keith Allhands, chair for 

the Awards Committee, presented the awards and plans to present the awards 

in person at a later date. This is a lot of travel for Keith, and we thank him for 

his servant’s heart and devotion to CPFI members and award recipients.  

The Manasseh Heeralall CPFI Student Chapter of the Year Award was 

presented to Mercer University College of Pharmacy in recognition of 

outstanding student chapter activities.  The Dr. Warren E. Weaver Service 

Award was presented to Luigi DeBoni, II for following our Lord’s example in 

service to others. A full write up about the 2020 Warren E. Weaver Award 

recipient will appear in the fall issue of Christianity & Pharmacy. 

2. Oscar donates $1,500 and the donor 

matches with $1,000 bringing the 

total to $2,500.  The donor’s 

commitment is fulfilled and 

matching funds are exhausted.  

3. On 8/1/20, all new gifts total $750.  

The donor provides $750 for a total 

of $1,500.  The campaign ends, the 

donor’s commitment is fulfilled, and 

CPFI forgoes the remaining $250 

matching funds from the donor.  

I encourage you to pray about your 

involvement in supporting CPFI’s 

pharmacy student ministry.  If you 

desire to financially support this 

endeavor, please contact our 

Administrative Director, Nena Lindrose, 

at office@cpfi.org. You can also see 

more details by clicking the details link 

on the bottom of page 3. 
 

Dr. Jeffrey T. Copeland 

President 

 
********************* 

    Luigi DeBoni            Susie Kim             Jeffrey Bates 

The Fred M. Eckel Distinguished Student Award was presented 

to Subin (Susie) Kim (Now Dr. Kim!) for leadership in 

promoting student activities; the Psalm 145 Award was 

presented to Dr. Jeffrey A. Bates in praise of service to the 

Lord and student pharmacists. 

A number of people shared with us their disappointment that 
we could not meet in person in Flat Rock when we announced 
cancelation of the in-person meeting.  They indicated that it 
was the fellowship they would miss the most. The isolation 

many were experiencing due to the virus certainly seemed to add to these feelings. With determination and a lot of hard 
work we were able to follow the Lord’s prompting and offer our members a very nice alternative to our in-person meeting. 

Thank you to everyone who supported our 2020 Online Annual Conference & National Student Retreat by attending and 
supporting us with your prayers and gifts. This could not have been accomplished without you!  

Be sure to save the dates for the 2021 CPFI Annual Conference & National Student Retreat! We will return to 
DoubleTree Resort by Hilton, Myrtle Beach Oceanfront, Myrtle Beach, South Carolina, May 26 to May 30. The theme 
for next year’s conference is ‘Declaring God’s Glory Through Pharmacy’ and comes from Psalm 19. We hope to see you 
at the beach in 2021!  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1DqHhFeTxJ8TvNF8d8KjBV3jPqxsvU0NV/view?usp=sharing_eil&invite=CMWD3L8H&ts=5efe4b88
mailto:office@cpfi.org
https://video214.com/play/YNp0omYqRG3jmi2L2BMq3g/s/dark
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PO Box 1154 

Bristol, TN 37621-1154 
 

Shipping Address:  

504 Old Jonesboro Rd 

Bristol, TN 37620 
 

Email: office@cpfi.org 

Web: www.cpfi.org 

Tel.: (423) 844-1043 

Toll free: 888-253-6885 
 

********** 

A gift for members!  

 

 
SIGN UP  

And access to more than 20,000 

video Bible studies, leadership videos, 

conferences and resources on parenting, 

marriage, discipleship, and more! 

You can easily login to your free 

RightNow Media account by simply 

texting RIGHTNOW CPFI to 41411  

********** 

 
Leadership, Service, Support! Thank you! 

The 1% Group 2019-2020 Members 

Jeffrey T. Copeland, Founding Member 
Fred M. Eckel 

Daniel C. Spadaro 

Wagdy W. Wahba 

John E. Corkrean 

J. Michael Ross 

Eugene I. Erb  

Daniel J. & Charlotte Wilson  

Ronald A. Herman  

Lauren Willis 

Michael M. Desist 

Daniel & Suzanne F. Hussar 

Keith W. Allhands 

Raymond A. Wodicka 

Monthly Sustaining Gift  
 Douglas C. Anderson   

Babajide O. Oguntimein  
 

Power Hour Gift Club 
Dawn Battise 

 Anne E. Clay 

 Jordan T. Daniel 

Joy B. Greene 

Gary O. Lewis 

Eugene & Susan C. Lutz 

 

“For I can testify that they gave not only what they could afford, 

but far more. And they did it of their own free will.” II 

Corinthians 8:3(NLT) 

Matching Grant Offered! 
 Support CPFI student chapter ministries 
and their community outreach projects by 

making a donation today! 
Details Here 

Save the Dates! 
CPFI 2021 Annual Meeting & National Conference & 

National Student Retreat 
May 26 to May 30 

Doubletree by Hilton Myrtle Beach Oceanfront 
3200 South Ocean Boulevard 

Myrtle Beach, SC 29577 
National Student Retreat: May 26 to May 30 

Annual Conference: May 27 to May 30 
Registration opens January 1, 2021 

mailto:office@cpfi.org
http://www.cpfi.org/
https://www.rightnowmedia.org/account/invite/cpfi
https://cpfi.memberclicks.net/assets/docs/Student_Documents/Matching%20gift%20for%20Hands%20%26%20Feet%202020.pdf
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CPFI Officers & Board of Directors 

 

Executive Director, Ron Herman 
Iowa City, IA  (319) 530-9867 

Ronald-a-herman@uiowa.edu 

 

Administrative Director,  

Nena Lindrose Bristol, TN 

(888) 253-6885 office@cpfi.org 

 

President, Jeff Copeland 
San Antonio, TX (210) 883-1051 

jtcopela@uiwtx.edu 

 

Immediate Past President, Fred 

Eckel 
Chapel Hill, NC (919) 929-1746  

Fredeckel77@gmail.com 

 

Vice-President, Greg Carlson 

Stuart, VA (276) 692-5670 

gccarlson@hotmail.com 

 

Secretary, Dawn Battise 
Matthews, NC  (910) 309-3662  

d.battise@wingate.edu 

 

Treasurer, Daniel Spadaro, 

Little Rock, AR (501) 551-8303 

spadarodw@yahoo.com 

 

Keith Allhands 

Bennington, IN  (859) 630-9882 

kwallahands@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 Jeff Bates 

Yellow Springs, OH (989) 329-

2295 Alchemistb8s@gmail.com 

 

Herb Hames 

Chapin, SC   (803) 781-0885 

Hamesherb@aol.com 

. 

Gene Erb 

Forest, VA (757) 710-1323  

Geneerb47@gmail.com 

 

Susan Lutz 

Altoona, IA (515) 771-5897  

lutzrxsl@gmail.com 

 

Kellie Zentz, 

Enid, OK (352) 419-9586  

kjdahna@gmail.com 

 

Student Representative 

Joy Nwoke   Loganville, GA 

(770) 865-9410 

joy.nwoke@live.mercer.edu 

 

Prayer Coordinator, Wagdy 

Wahba, Palm Beach Gardens, 

FL  (561) 252-3376  

Wagdywahba1@gmail.com 

 

Editor,  Mary Ferrill 

Columbia, SC 

maryjferrill@gmail.com 

CPFI is subject to Financial Accountability 

CPFI is a registered 501(c)3 organization.  We depend 

entirely on your tax-deductible gifts and membership 

dues for the financial support of our ministry.  Gifts are 

tax-deductible to the full extent allowed by law.  

(Consult an accountant regarding tax deduction of 

dues.) We are grateful for our many members who 

make regular contributions beyond their dues to support 

this ministry. 
 

CPFI welcomes articles with a Christian focus.  If you 

are interested in contributing an article for possible 

publication in our journal, Christianity & Pharmacy, 

please submit your manuscript directly to the CPFI 

office or to the editor.  The deadlines for the journal: 

Spring Journal, December 1; Fall Journal, July 1. 

 

Short Term Foreign Mission Opportunities 

CPFI partners with the Christian Medical and Dental 

Association, the Fellowship of Christian Nurses and the 

Fellowship of Christian Physician Assistants to send out short 

term medical teams through Global Health Outreach. The 

primary care teams are usually one or two weeks, and our goal 

is to have two pharmacists on each team. Below is a list of 

upcoming trips. For a complete list of the projects and dates, 

visit the GHO website which can be accessed from the CPFI 

website www.cpfi.org  or the CMDA website www.cmda.org.  

Upcoming GHO Short Term Projects 

Thankfully some pharmacists and student pharmacists have 

participated  Global Health Outreach (GHO) teams.  In 2020 

there were planned to be 45 GHO teams.    At this time 10 

teams have competed their tours, however, to date 32 teams 

have been cancelled due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  Seven 

teams that went out had one pharmacist, and three had two 

on the team. The 10 GHO teams that have provided services 

in 2020 included 202 team members.  The canceled trips had 

some 518 registered participants with 29 pharmacists and 5 

students.  There are still 6 trips that might go out and they 

have 5 pharmacists, and could each use another one or two 

more. 

Oct 3 – 20, 2020 
Ethiopia 

Oct 9 – 18, 2020 
Gambia 

Oct 9 – 18, 2020 
Athens 

Oct 10 – 22, 2020 
Jordan 

Oct 31 – Nov 8, 2020 
Dominican Republic 

Nov 4 – 21, 2020 
Nicaragua 

GHO is working on its first domestic medical mission work. 

They are working directly with the Navajo Nation through 

the Navajo Area of Indian Health Services (NA/IHS).  There 

is a minimum of a two-week commitment for this outreach. 

However, longer commitments are appreciated and 

welcomed. There are not formal teams, but several GHO 

volunteers serving together would be the ideal for the 

NA/IHS to help in placing a small group together.  There is a 

group helping with transportation. Details can be found on 

the GHO website. 

The GHO website provides a link for each trip, the name of each 

team leader, and the estimated cost of each trip.  You may apply 

on-line to participate in the trip of your choice or e-mail Keith 

Allhands, kwallhands@gmail.com  the Mission Committee 

Chair for additional information. 

Global Missions Health 
Conference 2020 
Southeast Christian Church 

920 Blankenbaker Pkwy, Louisville, KY 40243 

November 12 to 15, 2020 

Register 

http://cmda.org/missions/page/global-health-outreach/gho-find-a-trip
http://www.cpfi.org/
http://www.cmda.org/
mailto:kwallhands@gmail.com
https://www.medicalmissions.com/events/gmhc-2020-25th-anniversary

